

## 2021-2022学年河北省石家庄二十八中教育集团八年级(上)期中试卷

## 英语

注:满分为75分。 一、单项选择。 about his visit to South Africa. 1. Uncle Andrew told us many interesting A. stories D. information B. news C. example 2. —Shall we go to the museum tomorrow? —I'd love to, but I'm afraid I can't. I my grandparents. A. visit B. visited C. am going to visit D. is visiting 3. Don't worry. The nurse looks after the sick baby and she will be better soon. A. enough carefully B. enough careful C. carefully enough D. careful enough 4. Ronaldo is one of players in the history of football. A. successful B. more successful C. most successful D. the most successful 5. —You look sad. What happened? —Everyone us to win the match, but we lost. A. hopes B. expects C. hoped D. expected 6. I don't mind my room with my younger sister. We can do the housework in turn. A. to share B. sharing C. share D. shared 7. At the age of 25, Lu Xun dropped (放弃) medicine and writing as his new career. A. showed up B. stayed up C. took up D. got up 8. Tom was in such a hurry this morning that he his history book at home. C. left A. forgot D. found B. put 9. There two new movies in Sunshine Movie Theater tonight.

B. will have

D. are going to be

A. is going to have

C. is going to be



10. Jim decided to g	go on with the task	he knew he	would face many difficulties.	扫码查看解析
A. so	B. unless	C. although	D. until	

## 二、阅读理解。

Rainbow Run Saturday, March 13 10:30 a. m. — 10:50 a. m. :warm up 11:00 a. m. : start William Park 3 km for family 5 km fun run/walk Five rainbow color stations

Tickets:

\$ 10 each person

Family \$30 (2 adults with 2 children, more children: \$5 each) Wear white or black to get a full burst of color! www. rainbowrungo. com for tickets

- How far should you run for fun?
  - A. 3 km.
- B. 5 km.
- C. 8 km.
- D. 10 km.
- How much will they pay if Mr. and Mrs. Green bring three children?
- B. \$ 30. C. \$ 35.
- What should you wear to get the most colors? (3)
  - A. Yellow trousers. B. A blue hat.
- C. A colorful dress. D. A white T-shirt.
- Many pet owners see their pets as family members. However, when they have to go away 12. on business or for some other reasons, and cannot take their pets along, they feel guilty about it and wish they could do something for their deeply loved pets. The Pet Hotel is set up especially for this reason.

What do we offer?

The Pet Hotel offers pets large rooms and the latest equipment (设备). Like other hotel rooms, we offer color TVs, suitable beds, sofas and other pieces of furniture for pets.

We prepare great food for the little guests, walk them at least twice a day, and provide them with all kinds of amusements (娱乐活动). In addition, we brush and clean pets. To make pets feel at home, we play the sort of music which is often played at their homes and turn the TV to the pets' favorite channels. Pets will surely feel comfortable in our hotel!

We also have video cameras in each room so that owners can check online twenty-four hours a day to make sure that the pets are having a good time at the hotel. We also have phones so that pet owners can call their pets and talk to them every day.

How much does it cost?

The prices change according to the size of the rooms. A regular room with standard service costs 1, 500 dollars.

Pet owners send their pets to the Pet Hotel probably because they.



A. treat pets as their close friends	B. can't take pets along on b	ousiness
--------------------------------------	-------------------------------	----------

C. are not happy with their own pets D. want to send their pets to others

- The Pet Hotel provides pets with .
  - A. magazines and sofas B. color TVs and toys C. beds and magazines
  - D. color TVs and beds
- In the Pet Hotel, pets can
  - A. take photos for their owners B. enjoy their favorite TV programs
  - C. brush and clean themselves D. book rooms according to their size
- How does your lunch taste? Students at the Philip's Academy Charter School in the US 13. say their lunch tastes fresh and special.

From Grades 6 to 8, students in the school had to grow their own lunch. On the small farm inside their kitchen, they grew vegetables like carrots and many kinds of greens.

For most students, it was the first time for them to see how people make food.

The greens grow under lights. Each month, students from different grades come to water them. And the kitchen can get about 8 pounds (3. 6 kg) of leafy greens every three weeks. The fresh food then goes to the students.

"We grow it, we get it, and then it's used in the kitchen. And we're eating it for lunch, and it's fun," said Millien, 14.

And this project (项目) is not only good for teaching science. It also helped change students' eating habits. Catkin Flowers, 13, disliked greens before. She thought they tasted bad. However, after she grew her own vegetables, Catkin changed her mind. "I made this and I want to eat it because it's good and special for me", said Flowers.

- How long does the kitchen take to get about 8 pounds of leafy greens?
  - A. A week.
- B. Two weeks. C. Three weeks. D. One month.
- Why do the students say their lunch tastes special?
  - A. Because they grow their own lunch. B. Because their lunch tastes delicious.
  - C. Because they cook their own lunch. D. Because their lunch is good for their health.
- Where do the students grow vegetables?
  - A. In their classrooms. B. In their school kitchen. C. On a farm near the school.
  - D. On the playground.
- (4) What can we learn from the story?
  - A. The school doesn't have enough money to buy food.
  - B. Students in the US enjoy growing vegetables.
  - C. The project is part of the school's science class.
  - D. The project took too much of the students' studying time.
- Two children stood outside the door with old coats. "Any old papers, Lady?" asked one of 14. them.

I was busy. I wanted to say no, but I saw that their shoes were broken and wet. "Come in and I'll make you a cup of hot tea." They came in, saying nothing. Their shoes left snow on the floor. I gave them tea and bread to protect them from the cold outside. Then I went back to the kitchen and started my housework again.



The silence in the front room surprised me. I looked in.

扫码查看解析

The girl held the empty cup in her hands, looking at it. The boy asked me in a low voice, "Lady, are you rich?"

Am I rich? Oh, no! I looked at my old things in my room.

The girl put her cup back in its saucer (茶碟) carefully. "Your cups match (匹配) your saucers."

They left then, holding their papers against the wind. They hadn't said thank you. They didn't need to. They had done more than that. The blue cups and saucers were simple. But they said that they matched. The potatoes and meat before me, a roof over our hands, my husband with a job – these things matched, too.

I moved the chairs back from the fire and cleaned the living room. The prints of their small shoes were still wet on my floor. <u>I let them be.</u> I wanted them there to remind (提醒) me how rich I was.

(1)	The writer let the two children in
	A. to offer them some warm clothes B. to serve them tea and food
	C. to sell them some old papers D. to show them how rich she was
(2)	We can learn from the passage that
	A. the writer was in fact not very rich B. the children took away many old papers
	C. the writer's husband was out of work D. the two children were looking for a job
(3)	It can be inferred (推断) from the passage that
	A. it was snowing outside when the story happened
	B. the two children thanked the writer and then left
	C. the two children were not polite to the writer
	D. the writer had a set of new furniture in her house
(4)	The underlined sentence "I let them be" means "".
	A. I dislike them B. I didn't want to see them C. I cleaned them D. I left them there
(5)	What's the best title of the passage?
	A. Any Old Papers? B. Matching Cups and Saucers. C. Are You Rich?
	D. Two Poor Children.

## 三、任务型阅读 阅读短文,并按要求完成1-5题。

Nowadays, a new way is used to decide who are the top students in school. The best students are those who not only get high marks, but also follow the rules and the behavior standards (行为标准) for middle school students. Here are some of the new rules and standards.

Tell the truth. Have you ever copied someone else's work in an exam? If you have, then don't do it again! That's not something an honest student should do. If you have played computer games for two hours in your room, don't tell your parents you were doing homework.

Learn to be loving and caring. Good students love animals and care for other people.

Learn to work together with others. It would be more fun when more people work together. Did you quarrel (争吵) with your teammates when your basketball team lost? Only working together can make your team stronger. Be friendly to the people you are with. You shouldn't only think of yourself. You should also think of others.



Be open to new ideas. Have you ever thought that people could live on the moon?Perhaps you'll discover (发现) another earth someday. <u>Don't look down on new ideas.</u> Everyone's ideas are important. You should welcome them, because new ideas make life better for everyone.

**扫码查看解析** 

		Use the Internet carefully. The Internet can be very useful for your studies. Some websites
	(网立	占) on the Internet aren't for kids, so make sure to visit the ones that are good for you. You
	can ı	use the websites for fun or homework. Can't you find any good websites for children?
	1题;	为完成句子;2~3题为简略回答问题;4题找出并写下全文的主题句;5题将文中画线句
	子译	成句子.
	(1)	To be a top student, you should try to not only yourself but also others.
	(2)	Why does the writer think everyone should welcome the ideas?
	(3)	How many rules and standards to decide the top students?
	(4)	
	(5)	
四、	词语	昏运用 根据短文内容及所给提示,在文中的空白处填写单词的正确形式。
16.		When I'm free, I always take out a book and read (1) (quiet). Good
	book	s can make me know what I didn't do before. I'll never forget this famous
	(2)	(say), "Good books are best friends who never turn their backs on us."
		Some people say that reading is out of date. Reading is a good hobby for many kinds of
	reaso	ons.
		First, reading is fun. We can always keep (3) (we) happy if we like reading.
		will never feel bored or lonely when we have a book.
		Next, we can read a book a (4) — in a car, on a plane, or even in
		oathroom. All we need is a book! Another good reason (5) reading is that it is
		al. If we keep reading as a hobby, we will get better and better at it. And we will find it
		er (6) (understand) what we read. As our
	(7)	(read) skills (技能) improve, we will probably find our schoolwork
	(/)_	
		mes even (8) (good). Good readers may become
	(9)_	(write), too. They always have more things to write about.
		Reading is a wonderful hobby. W(10) not start reading right now?
1.2000		目成句。将所给词语连成句子。怀点已给出。要求:符合语法,语句通顺,大小写正 E不得重复使用。
17.	buy,	the, you, there, food, can, freshest
18.	inter	esting, story, the, is, how
	Ť <u>a</u>	
10	1:1-0	that a counder idea good

19. like, that, a, sounds, idea, good



•	do, you, of, what, talk shows, think?				
•	be, what, Tom, to, grows up, going, is, when, he ?				
	书面表达。				
2.	同学们升入初中一年了, 你一定有很大收获和成长, 与过去相比你有哪些变化? 对接				
	来的一学期,你有什么愿望?你如何实现它们?请根据以下提示写一篇英文短文。				
9	提示:				
	1. How are you different from one year ago? (1—2条)				
	2. What are your resolutions? (至少两个)				
8 23	3. How are you going to do that?				
	要求:				
	1. 条理清晰,表达流畅,语法正确,书写规范。				
	2. 短文须包含表格中所有提示内容,可适当发挥。				
	3. 不能出现真实人名校名等信息。词数80词左右。(开头已给出, 不计入词数).				
	I have been in No. 28 Middle School for one year. I changed a lot				